
 

 

An interim meeting of the Town of Hudson’s Internal Traffic Committee (ITC) was held on Tuesday, April 11, 

2017 at the Fire Department Headquarter, 296 Cox Street. Jeff Wood, Chair convened the meeting at 9:00 AM. 

 

The following ITC voting members were in attendance: 

Jeffrey Wood, Building Commissioner, Chair  

Johns Blood, Fire Chief 

Stephen Geldart, Deputy Fire Chief 

Michael Burks, Police Chief  

Richard DiPersio, Police Captain 

Eric Ryder, Director, Public Works 

Max Kamel, Assistant Public Works Director  

 

The following Ex-Ofiicio ITC members were in attendance:  
Kristina Johnson, Asst. Director of Planning and Community Development 

 

The following individuals were also present: 

Joseph Piaseki, Movie Location Scout 

Ryan Cook, Movie Location Scout 

 

Logistics for Downtown Hudson Movie Shoot 

Ryan Cook thanked the ITC Board for convening a special meeting to discuss the movie shoot logistics.  He 

discussed the following: 1) why Hudson was selected for the movie; 2) the overview of the movie plot; and 3) 

the anticipated economic benefits to the local businesses.  

 

Using the Application for Town Property Use as a guide, Joseph Piaseki walked through the filming schedule 

in Downtown Hudson, required intermittent traffic control, and Main Street roadway closures. Mr. Piaseki 

discussed the following with the ITC Board: 

 

 Materials (sawhorses barrier) and DPW crew needed to assist with the temporary parking bans and 

the Main Street closure; 

 

 Necessary relocation of the MWRTA Shuttle Stop on Church Street; 

 
 Intermittent traffic control by the Hudson Police Department; 

 

 Required permits and EMS Staff deployment from the Hudson Fire Department; and 

 

 Social media and public relations to announce roadway closures and parking restrictions for the 

movie shoot.  
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Jeff Wood, Chair seconded by Chief Blood moved to approve the application as presented with some minor 

graphical tweaks to the maps and the requirement to obtain a Fire Department permit for the entire movie 

shoot location downtown.  4-0-0 Unanimous 

 

Adjournment 

Jeff Wood moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 AM, second by Chief Blood vote 4-0-0. 

 

 

 

 


